August 9, 2021, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of
the Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors.
Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele (by Zoom), Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner and Joseph C
Gullo.
Kevin Bartlett stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as
items were being discussed and before each vote.
Kevin Bartlett administered the oath of office as Fire Police to Joseph C. Gullo. Oaths are on
file at the Greenfield Township Volunteer Fire Company.
Steve Rathmann made a motion to adopt the minutes from the July 12" meeting. Sal Fedele
seconded. No public comment was made. Motion carried unanimously.
The Treasurer’s Report was reviewed.
Renee Wagner presented a report from Chris Bisbee regarding roads. The roads were in good
shape. Brine is scheduled for Tuesday and Thursday. Pipes have been installed for the year,
except for the box culvert on Raymond Mills. There is about a day and a half of hauling
material in and then doing the berms on the Dirt & Gravel Roads projects. Tom McClure was
very happy with the projects. Grant application roads for next year will be Dougan Road and
a joint project with Venango Township for Fox Road.
Nothing to report on Recreation.
Zoning permits issued were reviewed by the Board.
No subdivisions were presented.
Nothing from the Planning Commission.
The Greenfield Township Volunteer Fire Company received a grant to purchase a Lucas
device which automatically compresses the chest for CPR.
The Zoning Ordinance revisions were being reviewed by Attorney Kurt Sundberg.
The American Rescue Plan rulings on allowable expenditures will not be final until
September.
No new business.
There was an Environmentally Sensitive Roads course conducted by the Dirt & Gravel Roads
program in Erie on August 17". The current certification is set to run out in 2022. The class is
free of charge. All employees are to attend.
No questions on correspondence.
No final public comment was presented.
Sal Fedele made a motion to pay the invoices as presented, Northwest 3452 through 3475 and
PLGIT 10955 through 10967. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was made.
Motion carried unanimously.
Steve Rathmann made a motion to adjourn. Sal Fedele seconded. No public comment was
made. Motion carried unanimously.
Meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner
Secretary



